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How do you know if someone is 
hitchhiking or just 

complimenting your driving?

2023 President’s Final Note:

Everyone, I want to thank you again for such a great year. With 

more members attending more events together, I think we've 

enjoyed our hobby more this year than any time since I first 

joined.

In regards to the our Christmas party, I got notified from several 

members that there was a birdhouse stolen. I have notified the 

proper authorities and I'm sure they will do a thorough 

investigation. I'm not at liberty to discuss this any further until 

that investigation is completed.

See you in 2024, Tony I wish you the best, I know the club is in 

good hands 



Meeting Minutes, etc
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Club Meeting Notes:

The Southland Car Club Board met on 12/28/23 from 7pm to 9pm at the Servidio residence.  The 

following members were in attendance: Tony Losada, Andre Servidio, Janet Servidio, Louis Laporte, Mike 

Ventura, Dave Allen, and Paul Fowler. 

The following items were discussed— 

Member Dues – The dues for a new member will be $25 which will cover the cost of the t-shirt and 

name tag.  They can opt to add a significant other for an additional $20 for an additional t-shirt and 

nametag.  Annual dues will remain at $15 per member and they are due in January.  Those members 

that do not pay by the February meeting will become inactive members.  Louis is updating the 

registration form to reflect these changes, 

Committees –There are several committees that are not very active.  Some of these function could be 

best served by the Board.  These include: Membership, Property Management, and Sponsorship.  Our 

Publicity/Social Media committee will need to be confirmed.  This committee would control the 

Facebook page and the website.  Additionally, they would track the sick and needy.  The Scholarship 

committee only has one current member, Sherry Morales.  It was decided that their should be at least 

three members to decide who receives scholarship monies. 

Budget – There were many budget questions.  Unfortunately, Dave Wiley had a conflict and was not able 

to attend this meeting.  Some of the concerns are; 

• Where are bank statements and where are they sent? 

• Updating signature authority on our account. 

• Standardizing the monthly financial reports. 

• Recurring expenses – Liability Insurance, Trailer Registration, Banking fees, PO Box, Phone Tree, 

T-Shirts & Nametags, Equipment Maintenance, Club Supplies (50/50 tickets, Business cards, etc.), 

and Contingency Funds. 

• Tracking paid annual dues. 

Constitution and By-Laws – There are several changes that will be made to the Constitution and By-Laws.  

Several changes were approved, however, we were amending copies revised August 2017.  David Allen 

states that there is a version from 2020.  He will locate a copy and we will reassess the changes needed 

once we have that copy. 

2024 Show – Board Members will meet with Deacon Jones to discuss the use of their location for our 

annual show.  We are still planning on the October 2024 timeframe.  

The Board has decided they will meet monthly for the first few months to make sure we kickoff 2024 on 

a positive note.  Our next meeting is TBD. 

Board Meeting Notes:
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December 2nd Four Oaks Christmas Parade

December 9th Joco Brewing Club Car Show



Christmas Party

Christmas Stocking Delivery to Johnson Better Care Facility



Events
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Jan 1 “Jordana’s Pizzeria Cruise-in
Time: 1pm – 4pm  Location:309 S Walton Dr, Benson, NC

Jan 1 “New Years Day Cruise-in” Mojo’s Grill
Time: 1pm – 5pm  Location: 2648 Timber Drive, Garner NC  
    
Jan 14th “Old North State Food Hall Cruise-in
Time: 1pm – 5pm  Location: 67 JR Rd Suite 300, Selma NC 27576

Jan 20th  Clayton Cars and Coffee 
Time: 8am – 1pm  Location:1000 Garner Business Park Drive

    Garner, NC

If I have missed any upcoming January Events, please let me know and I 

will send out a separate email, with events.
  

 Thank You!

December 31st St. Jude Car Show In Dunn, NC



Southland Car Club
65 Glen Road, Suite 555
Garner, NC 27529 

January Birthdays

Darlene Avery

Ruth Cole

Cory Mills

Janet Servidio

Vynne Wendel

www.facebook.com/southlandcarclub

Next Meeting: Thursday, Jan 11th , 6:30pm at Golden Corral, Smithfield

Remember our Sick: 
Please remember our sick with cards, calls, visits and 

prayers. Contact the Sick and Needy Committee of 

any sickness or death in your family.
Sherry Morales 919-464-1969

2024 Club Officers
President: Tony Losada
Vice Pres: Andre’ Servidio
Treasurer: David Wiley
Secretary: Janet Servidio
Board Members
Paul Nappen
Paul Fowler
Mike Ventura
Loius Laporte
David Allen

Sick or Dealing with Health Issues

http://www.facebook.com/southlandcarclub
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